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A Malaysian Paper Mill Is Selling Authorship on Chinese Social Media

Earlier this year, the 5GH team found that a Xiaohongshu account (previous ID: 1132185804, recent ID:
piyaopiyao) registered by an user in Malaysia was selling authorship of academic papers. Based on its
latest post and the information of the paper [1], the 5GH team finally confirmed the person behind
this paper mill, which is named as “LYU Paper Mill”:



Name: Chunwei Lyu

Affiliation: Universiti Sains Malaysia

Position: master student

According to the author's information in the paper [2], and the list of academic teachers and
administrative teachers in his college, the 5GH team believe that Chunwei Lyu is a master student, but
not a teacher in his college. However, authors of paper mill may not always provide reliable
information, this conclusion needs further verification.

According to the user’s latest post on Xiaohongshu, he is selling authorship of a paper [1] that is
accepted by Frontiers in Psychology. In addition to Lyu, this paper currently has two co-authors,
namely CHEN You (Wuhan University) and YIN Xiaomin (Zhejiang Shuren University). It is unclear
whether the two authors obtained their authorship through purchase or were involved in the
fabrication of the paper. Earlier, the they co-authored in another paper [3]. However, the topics of the
two papers were not overlapped, and they were accepted one after another in less than two months.
It can not be ruled out that the two papers were fabricated.

Lyu has published a total of 9 papers [1-9] so far (one of which [1] was accepted by the journal and is
not officially online). These papers were published/accepted from the second half of 2023 to the
present. The topics of 9 papers are not related to each other, authors from 6 institutions in China
(including Hong Kong) co-authored in these papers. These publication records is not realistic to a
master student. Among the co-authors, the names of CHEN You (Wuhan University) and JIAO Zun
(Qingdao Film Academy, doctoral student [2]) frequently appeared.



According to the user's post, he also submitted a paper to PLoS ONE and the paper was being revised.
The 5GH team has no details about this paper, but we urge the publisher to initiate an investigation.

In recent years, the trade of authorship raises the concerns in the scientific community. According to
the analysis by the 5GH team, most of these papers involve co-authors from multiple institutions,
including but not limited to co-authors from Chinese institutions and institutions in Southeast Asia,
Central Asia, and West Asia. It is necessary for publishers and journals to further check
multi-institutional collaboration papers based on this feature, to obtain formal communication records
from co-authors, to ensure that these collaborations are genuine.

In addition, selling the authorship in the name of “collaboration” is also common on Chinese social
media. But the China’s service providers ignore this, highlighting the platform’s lack of responsibility.

[UPDATE 2024.04.25] (1) The Xiaohongshu user changed its ID to “piyaopiyao” and deleted all his
posts today, and (2) in an e-mail to the 5GH team, Dr. Christian Schulz with Heliyon promised to open
investigations on the two papers on his journal.
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